     



Special Road District #8




          P.O. Box 646





      LaPine, OR. 97739




Minutes of the meeting held June 21, 2016

Call to Order:


Secretary Verna Wackerbarth called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM in  

absence of the Chairman.  There were 14 members present.

Minutes:

  
Minutes of the May meeting were read with correction requested by 


Duncan Wilson as to when the last update of bylaws were and the


duration of time the lawyer has had them.  This will be checked out.



After request was made a motion was made and seconded to accept the


minutes. Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report:


NaDynne gave the treasurers report for May with one check #1159 written 


to LaPine Senior Citizens for $35 for room rent. Ending balance for May


was $71,495.10.  Motion made and seconded to accept treasurers report.


Motion passed.

New Bills: 


NaDynne received a bill from LaPine Equipment for taking out the pot-holes and


grading on Amber and Sparks. There is still more grading to be done. It was 
requested to hold the payment of bill. A bill was  presented by Verna for a black 
ink cartridge for computer for $14.99. Motion made to not pay LaPine Equip. bill


and pay for ink cartridge.  Motion passed.


Correspondence:


NaDynne received a phone call from Terry Hurd on corner of Twin and 5th and


he requested that they go to corner of payment when doing road work.


NaDynne said there was a sign posted on our sign about stump removal so she


called them and they do this on weekends and only wants small jobs. The charge


is $75 per yard.

Old Business:

The forms for plowing of berms have all been sent out and Jim Fort needs a form


Duncan requested a form to deliver. Stuart Taft on 6th and Twin has a tractor and


said he would be happy to remove snow from berm and driveways. It was stated 
that the fire department clears driveway for those people on oxygen. The board 


members were not aware of this.  The 60ft. right-a-way was again brought up and


Don had a plot plan that comes with purchase of your property which shows  the


60ft. This form is on file with minutes. Ron gave an up-date on the road signs that


he found were needed when he and Gary drove the roads.  He said 13 stop signs 


are needed.  It was stated that we needed a waiver for insurance coverage for 
those doing road work..Retardent for dust control was brought up and  NaDynne 

received a quote from Envirotech for .04 and .03 Roadsaver.  Duncan handed out


three lists of different kinds of retardent.  He also presented a Best Practices 


requirement. These form all filed with the minutes.

New Business:


The board has the Bylaws ready for distribution for those who would like a copy


It was stated that the Bylaws and accounting ledgers be available to property 


owners and Bylaws to be sent with the yearly budget. It was felt by some that 
everyone should have a vote as to what should be used on roads. Duncan 
requested that something greener be looked into. It was felt that the 3/4 minus was 
not good and should use real gravel that doesn't have a lot of dust in it.

Next Meeting:

The next meeting will be July 19th at the Senior Center, 16450 Victory Way,


LaPine.

Adjournment:


There being no further business a motion was made and seconded to adjourn the 
meeting. The meeting was adjourned by Secretary VernaWackerbarth at 8:50P.M.

Respectfully submitted:

Verna Wackerbarth, Secretary

